November Minutes for the Executive Committee Meeting of Richland Section of the ACS.  

Meeting: 5:00 PM on Tuesday, November 9th, 2006 at West 134A (1st floor NW Corner Richland, WA.
Attendees:
WD Samuels



Sam Bryan


Dick Hermens

Jeff Woodford

KayteDenslow
 
Dennis Wester


Bruce McNamara




 

Bills had emailed the agenda.  Various absences shortened the agenda to the issues related below.
Proposed Agenda November 9, 2006


Old Business

1)   Treasure – Sam went through the budget statement.  All bills were paid and the budget was balanced.  Some talk about the investment pool, which was showing a $1633 gain from January.
2)    NCW – Kayte Denslow talked about the Girls in Science Activity.  Said the event 
was packed, with 100 girls attending. 


In La Grand 4th and 5th grade students were toured around the chemistry 
building and a chemistry/science show was put on.


Carol Berg will be speaking 12/7 at CBC on Madame Curie at 7:00 in the 
Performing Arts Building.  


Janet Bryant and Novella Bridges are preparing a nomination call for the 
high school teacher of the year award.


The Boy Scout and Girl Scout chemistry merit badge activity is being 
held. CBC is donating chemicals and space 11/12/06 and the following 
weekend for the activity. 

3)      Minutes – Bruce.  The minutes, which Bill had written up, were passed. 
4)      Dr. Fisher – Bill mentioned that there had been 50-60 attendees at the Dr 


Fisher’s talk at the Battelle Auditorium.
5)      Nominees for 2007 office




Dennis indicated that he may run for treasurer



Novella Bridges said she would run for chair elect




Anna and Janet for Alternate Councilors




The dead line for returning the ballots is late December

6)   The Fall Newsletter is a bit late but should be out late November.
7)  Other Old Business


DOE is no longer supporting speakers for Regional conferences.  Other sources are needed for supporting funding.

 

New Business

1) Student Posters 2007 – Jeff had a new call letter which would be sent out 
11/10/06.  Applicants have to respond by 12/15/06.  These would include 
support for meetings such as the national and regional meetings.
Dick said about 8 students from CBC were interested and he was concerned about the perception of double dipping to other funding sources for student support. 
2) Science Café- Jeff mentioned that ACS National was offering $500 for support 


of Science Café activities.
3) Other New Business



Bill suggested that the New Chancellor of CBC be invited to talk for the 


March 19-20th .
Bill Carrol will be speaking at the Battelle Auditorium.  The other 2007 speaker engagements have not been decided but need to be by 12/15/06. 

Bill also mentioned that ACS now has an office for High School 

Chemistry Club Activities.
The next Board Meeting will be held 12/08/06 at Bills house.  
A reception at bills house will be held from 6:30 to 8:30.

Jeff‘s first meeting as chair will be held at EOU on 01/13/06 at 10:00 or 11:00.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00.
